
 

 
 

STATEMENT FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
THUNDER BAY, ON, January 28, 2022 
 

MEDIA STATEMENT  
 
"The Board can confirm that Deputy Chief Ryan Hughes has been suspended pending an 
internal investigation. The Board cannot comment further at this time as this is a Human 
Resources matter and await the outcome of the investigation." 
 
Chair Kristen Oliver 
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